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Public consultation on a proposed revised Scope of practice 
registration standard and Guidelines for scope of practice 

 

September 2018 

Australian Dental Association template submissions with no examples 

The Dental Board of Australia’s (the Board) public consultation paper on a proposed revised Scope of 
practice registration standard and Guidelines for scope of practice opened for submissions on 22 March 
2018 and closed on 14 May 2018.  

The following submissions were based on template letters which were broadly similar to the sample 
provided at attachment A and did not include any examples. 
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Dr John Lockwood 
Chairman, Dental Board of Australia 

 
Re: Scope of Practice Public Consultation 

I write to express deep concern over the Dental Board’s proposed changes to the Scope of Practice 
Registration Standard. In my view, the proposed changes pose a significant risk to patients and 
undermine the foundations of the dental team.  

Further, it is clear to me that the proposed changes have been considered in isolation and neglect to 
consider the broader context. Any changes to Scope of practice must also consider the legal limits to 
practice and the minimum competency set of all dental practitioners. 

I wholeheartedly support the positions of the Australian Dental Association in its submission and while I 
will not reiterate those points I have provided examples of real-world situations where had a structured 
professional relationship not been in place, there was a risk of adverse or unfavourable outcomes to a 
patient. 

 

I trust that these examples demonstrate a clear case for retention of the structured professional 
relationship and retain the requirements of ‘independent practitioner’. This will ensure that the best, quality 
dental care is provided safely to the Australian public. I strongly support maintaining the status quo 
(Option One) as laid out in the consultation. 
 
Regards, 

 

 

[Use this space to provide examples of how being in a structured professional relationship prevented an 
adverse outcome for a patient. Below are some examples of situations you might have encountered. You 
should feel free to write as many examples as you wish and alter the format or length of this submission 
to best reflect your own views.] 

• Where you doubted the ability of an allied dental practitioner to assess their own competency when they 

planned to perform a treatment and you had to intervene. 

 

• Where an allied dental practitioner sought your professional input prior to treatment to ensure a positive 

outcome and minimise risk to the patient. 

 

• Where an allied dental practitioner missed something critical and you had to intervene to ensure best 

outcomes for the patient. 

 

• Where an allied dental practitioner has performed treatment you considered inappropriate or beyond 

their scope and had to intervene or re-do work. 

 

• Where an allied dental practitioner was over or under conservative in their treatment approach and you 

had to adjust a treatment plan, intervene, or redo work. 


